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New Brunswick Teachers Association represented on BOG

By THE PHANTOM PHOTOG

The Board of Governors ac-
quired a new representative at a
meeting September 11. His name is
Ross McCallum, the President of
the New Brunswick Teachers’
Association and will be represent-
ing that association on the board.

In further business, student
representative Rick Scott an-
nounced that this summer he was
an employee of Diamond Co., one
of the contractors working on the
new science centre. He said that he
had told the company he would not
participate in any matters con-
cerning it before the Board of
Governors.

The Maritime Provinces Higher
Education Commission is consid-
ering establishing a veterinary
medical college at UNB. It would
be the third such English college in
Canada (the other being at Guelph
and Regina). To this proposal Dr.
Jewett queried as to whether or not
UNB had the facilities to handle
the project. University President
Dr. Anderson felt that the
University was capable of handling
it and should take the opportunity
before someone else did.

A recommendation from the
Senate that the existing Honarary
Degrees Commitiee be abolished
and a new joint Board-Senate
Honarary Degrees Committee be
established was brought forward.
The recommendation called for the
members to be the President, the
Vice President Academic, five
members from the Board of
Governors, five members from the
Senate, and at least one student. At
this time it was expressed that the
Board of Governors should not add
names to the honorary degrees list.
Anderson said that he knew of no
such cases. In supporting the
recommendation Anderson stated
that the Board of “Governors
currently has final approval.

Professor McLaughlin inquired
as to whether or not the Univesity
of New Brunswick Act needs to be
changed if this proposal is adopted.
Anderson answered that he did not
believe so, after which a motion
was passed for the recommenda-
tion to be tabled so that the other
honarary degree committees in the
University community could be
consulted. There are two other
such committees, the Alumnae and
the Alumni, and concern Wwas
expressed that the adoption of this
recommendation might decreased
the influence of these committees.

It was announced that Mr.
Campbell was still Chairman of the
Property Committee and Mr.
0’Sullivan was still Chairman of
the Investments Committee.

A motion was passed to the effect
that if any new research institutes
were formed within the university,
their academic standings and
finances should be looked into.

UNB will have a Masters of
Business Administration program
beginningwiththeacademicyearof.
1977 to 1978 as a result of a motion
at the meetings In discussion

leading to this motion, Dr. Shaw gaining enough credit for courses
asked as to the relationship !0 enable a sort of ‘back door

between Public Administration entrance’ into Law school while

'and Political Science. This was others were concerned about the

discussion concerned not only with possibility of no credit being given
whether or not to adopt a graduate to courses toward a law degree if
programme in Administration but the student later enrolls in a law
also under what department to degree programme, The. motion
place it. In answering Shaw’s proposing these revisions Wwas
question it was remarked that both ESSS
Political Science and MBa pro- !

grammes are very broad. Ander-
son stated that it is important for
the University to both diseminate
and acquire knowledge. In stating
his favour for the proposal he
pointed out that there is a need to
lead into academics. He appeared
to consider how important re-
search etc. is to the University and
said that such a programme would
involve mostly course work but
some thesis work will also be
involved and it “would strengthen %
the University.” e

i

Concerning business about re-
vised admission requirements to 2
the Faculty of Law, the word
‘mature’ (with respect to appli-
cants) was clarified. A mature
applicant was said to be an
applicant of at least age 21. It was
remarked that applicants of age 25
would be given more consider-
ation. Discussion ensued concern-
ing possible restrictions to part
time students wishing to enter
Law. Scott was consulted on this |
matter to which he said that he had
sat in on the Law faculty meeting,
when the proposal was passed, as ¢
an observer. He stated that he did
not think there had been any
intention of restricting admission
in this way. Anderson suggested
sending the proposal back to the
Law faculty for clarification
adding that there was no hurry on
the matter. To this student
representative Brian Forbes re-

passed except for the item
concerning special students which
is to be clarified by the Law
faculty.

Concerning the Deutsch Com-
mission Anderson announced that
Dr. Deutsch, chairman of the
commission, is putting the finish-

ing touches on a report which

should be given to Anderson within
five days. Anderson said that the
Senate was to receive copies of the
report, as well as the Board ‘ of
Governors, at its next meeting. He
expressed the desire that the
reportbereleasedtothepublicu
soon as possible but not until the
Board of Governors has seen it.

Photo by The Phantom Photog

plied that speed was important in The Board of Governors held their first meeting of the academic year on Thursday, September 18. They are the

this issue in the interest of students governoring body of UNB. This meeting was held on the Fredericton campus.

considering application to UNB’s
Law school for next year.
Discussion then shifted. toward
concern for credit given for
courses taken while a student is not
enrolled in a degree programme
within the faculty of Law. Some
were concerned about people
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CREATIVE ARTS
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Egg rolls, plum sauce
Beef fried rice

Chicken chow mein
Marinated 3-bean salad =

Chinese wedding cake

EARL “FATHA” HINES

JAZZ QUARTET

at The Playhouse
Friday, October 3, 8:15 pm, @
Tickets for Members and
University Students free at ®
the SUB, Art Centre, 'Y
Residence Office and STU

Faculty Office
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